
                                       
OUTDOOR VISIT TO THE POST OFFICE 

 

"Not All Classrooms have walls" this is totally justified by the outdoor visit 

program by Santa Maria Integrated Leaning Environment School. I, Mohit 

Sharma, had the pleasure of volunteering for this outdoor visit. 

 

 

 
Today the Outdoor visit was at the Vasant Kunj Post Office. 

Firstly, the children were made to sit together and they did warm-up and 

breathing exercises as a start before any outdoor visit. The teachers explained the 

children about Postcards, the address on the postcard and other details. The 

children were really happy to check the Postcards that they had created with 

their name and details. 

 



Now we were ready to leave for the Post Office. All the children were made to stand 

in the line with their water bottles and we headed towards the bus to start our 

journey. During our journey the children's and teachers were continuously pointing 

out to cars, bikes and traffic signals, it was good to see that as their observation 

skills were getting enhanced. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On reaching the Post office the teachers and staff members guided the children 

outside the bus with care which was really pleasing. The teachers briefed the 

students about the Post Office logo the Red Circle with yellow lines, the Red-Letter 

box to emphasis the learning with the colors which was really a fun way to learn for 

the kids. 
 
 



 
 

Once the children entered the post office, they saw how the postman and staff worked, 

the different shelves for letters to different locations which was really fascinating for 

them. 
 

 



 
 

 

After that the Postman stamped the postcards for all the children it was time to post 

them in the letter box. After this the beautiful outdoor visit came to an end and we 

were ready to leave back for our school. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

The teachers and school staff were very attentive with the kids as they ensured they   

stay together and very continuously taking care of the count which was quite 

commendable. During our journey back to school the kids were provided with biscuits 

and water to refresh them.  



 

On reaching back to school the kids engaged in recalling the visit through an 

illustration. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



At last, I would like to thank the teachers Sangita and Jyoti Ma'am, the Principal, the 

staff and the delightful students of Nursery B from Santa Maria School for allowing me to 

be a part of this visit. I would love to be a part of this again. 

 
 
 

Regards, 

MOHIT SHARMA 

Family of ANAYA SHARMA 

NURSERY 


